# Hill, Joseph Alston [1]

## Hill, Joseph Alston

by William A. Blount Stewart, 1988

### 1800-35

Joseph Alston Hill, orator and lawyer, was the younger son of William Henry Hill [2] (1767–1808) and his wife Eliza Ashe, the daughter of General John Ashe [3] (1720–81) and Rebecca Moore Ashe, who was the daughter of Colone Maurice Moore [4] and the sister of General James Moore [5] and Judge Maurice Moore. Hill was born at Hilton, his father's residence on the Cape Fear near Wilmington. He was named for Governor Joseph Alston, his first cousin, the son of his aunt Mary Ashe and William Alston of Waccamaw, S.C.

William Henry Hill, Joseph's father, represented the Wilmington district in Congress from 1799 to 1803. He was the son of William Hill, the ancestor of the distinguished family of that name on the Cape Fear. William Hill [6], the father, was a native of Boston and a graduate of Harvard in 1756. He had come to North Carolina because of his health and settled at Brunswick, where he taught school and married Margaret Moore, daughter of Nathaniel Moore. His oldest son, John, was an original member of the Society of the Cincinnati [7], having taken part in the Battle of Eutau Springs as a lieutenant in the Fourth Regiment, North Carolina Continental Line. His other son, William Henry Hill, was appointed by President George Washington as U.S. district attorney. He served in the Sixth and Seventh Congresses when party feeling ran deep and bitter, because, for the first time, the election of president in 1801 was thrown into the House of Representatives. William Henry Hill voted with Henderson, Grove, and Dickson for Aaron Burr against Alston, Stone, Stanford, Mason, and Spaight for Thomas Jefferson. (Hill's nephew was Governor Joseph Alston of South Carolina who married Theodosia Burr, the only daughter of Aaron Burr.) A Federalist [8], Hill was appointed judge of the United States District Court for the District of North Carolina by President John Adams at the close of his term, but the designation was withdrawn by President Jefferson. Hill returned to Hilton, his home near Wilmington, where he died at age forty-two.

Joseph Alston Hill was nine when his father died, and his mother immediately directed his education. He was graduated from Yale College and trained for the bar at the celebrated Litchfield Law School. He came to the bar with a mind probably better disciplined than any man who had preceded him in North Carolina. He seems to have inherited rare oratorical powers from his grandfather, General John Ashe, one of the most influential political leaders of the colony who was a member of the Committee of Correspondence [9] (1773) and, earlier, speaker of the North Carolina Assembly (1762–63); he died in Continental service on 4 Oct. 1781. (Ashe was the son of John Baptista Ashe [10], prominent in the colonial annals of North Carolina, and his wife Elizabeth Swann, daughter of Speaker Samuel Swann [11] and Elizabeth Lillington Swann.)

In the Internal Improvement Convention at Raleigh in 1833, when he debated the ablest men of the state, Hill carried—over great opposition—all the resolutions he submitted. According to tradition, so remarkable was his ability in these debates that his claim to leadership was generally, if not universally, conceded. At the time Judge William Gaston [12] pronounced Hill the most brilliant man of his age in North Carolina.

Hill had served in the North Carolina legislature in 1826, 1827, and 1830. He died a young man, but one who had developed extraordinary talents.

### References:

Samuel A. Ashe, ed., Biographical History of North Carolina, vol. 4 (1906). [13]

Walter Clark, ed., State Records of North Carolina, vol. 20 (1902).

The Compendium of American Genealogy, vols. 3, 4.

Marshall De Lancey Haywood, Governor Tryon of North Carolina (1903).

Francis B. Heitman, *Historical Register of Officers in the Continental Army* (1893).

A. M. Hooper and Griffith McRee, A Memoir of General John Ashe in the Revolution (1854).

Alice Keith, ed., The John Gray Blount Papers (North Carolina State Archives, Raleigh).

Hugh F. Rankin, North Carolina Continentals (1971).

William L. Saunders, ed., Colonial Records of North Carolina, vol. 9 (1890).

John H. Wheeler, ed., Historical Sketches of North Carolina from 1584 to 1851 (1851) and ed., Reminiscences and

1

Memoirs of North Carolina and Eminent North Carolinians (1884).

#### **Additional Resources:**

Hooper, Archibald Maclaine. "William Hill, of Cape Fear, N.C." *The North-Carolina University Magazine* 2, no. 4 (May 1853) 194-196. <a href="https://archive.org/stream/northcarolinauni1853unse#page/194/mode/2up">https://archive.org/stream/northcarolinauni1853unse#page/194/mode/2up</a> (accessed April 23, 2014).

"Joseph Alston Hill." Litchfield Leger: A Database of Students of the Litchfield Law School and the Litchfield Female Academy. Litchfield Historical Society. 2010. <a href="http://www.litchfieldhistoricalsociety.org/ledger/students/1185">http://www.litchfieldhistoricalsociety.org/ledger/students/1185</a> (accessed April 23, 2014).

McRee, Griffith John. *Life and Correspondence of James Iredell: One of the Associate Justices of the Supreme Court of the United States*, vol. 2. D. Appleton and Co. 1858. 263. <a href="http://books.google.com/books?">http://books.google.com/books?</a> <a href="http://books.google.com/books?">id=9IR7AAAAMAAJ&pg=PA263#v=onepage&g&f=false</a> (accessed April 23, 2014).

## Subjects:

Biographies [17] Lawyers [18] Public officials [19]

Authors:

Stewart, W. A. Blount [20]

Origin - location:

New Hanover County [21]

From:

Dictionary of North Carolina Biography, University of North Carolina Press. [22]

1 January 1988 | Stewart, W. A. Blount

Source URL: <a href="https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/hill-joseph-alston">https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/hill-joseph-alston</a>

#### Links

[1] https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/hill-joseph-alston [2] https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/hill-william-henry [3] https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/ashe-john [4] https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/moore-maurice [5] https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/hill-william [7] https://www.ncpedia.org/society-cincinnati [8] https://www.ncpedia.org/federalist-party [9] https://www.ncpedia.org/committees-correspondence [10] https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/ashe-john-baptista [11] https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/swann-samuel [12] https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/gaston-william [13] https://archive.org/stream/cu31924092215460#page/n263/mode/2up [14] https://archive.org/stream/northcarolinauni1853unse#page/194/mode/2up [15] http://www.litchfieldhistoricalsociety.org/ledger/students/1185 [16] http://books.google.com/books? id=9IR7AAAAMAAJ&pg=PA263#v=onepage&q&f=false [17] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/subjects/biography-term [18] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/subjects/lawyers [19] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/subjects/public-officials [20] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/authors/stewart-w-blount [21] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/coastal--7 [22] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/entry-source/dictionary-no